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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 14th March 2017

	Reference Number : 02/17


	Present
	Yes/No

	G Law (Captain)
	    No

	A Stevenson (Vice-Captain, Match Secretary & Linlithgowshire Rep
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	    Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	No

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	A Brotherston (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	A McGowan

	No

	M Brown
	Yes

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	G Stevenson
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	G Law, D Watson & A McGowan

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : P MacMillan
Seconded by : G Stevenson

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	     DW
SMc

	7.1


	PAT testing to be conducted for the entire building with remedial / investment work being done where necessary – Bill Mackintosh to speak with Danny Russell re this, we are investigating the purchase of our own testing kit.

	BM

	12.1
	Arrange a catch up meeting with the caterers to establish the ongoing strategy with the recent menu changes to ensure the needs of the members are respected.


	SG/BM

	12.1
	Gas Certificate required – this is in the process of being obtained from MGas with some remedial work required prior to its being issued

	BM

	15.1
	Senior Championship – investigate the feasibility of this


	PMc

	15.2
	Changes to the 6 monthly medals with the introduction of a draw system to encourage new member integration


	AS

	15.3
	Greens committee to establish the feasibility of creating an Astroturf path leading from the bridge at the 15th green to the 16th tee, this is a heavily used area and would benefit from this. It was noted by Committee that several open drains appear to be blocked by debris – can all open drains be inspected and cleared of leaves etc on a regular basis


	GL

	15.4
	An error has been reported in the newly published Constitution regarding the clause on Senior Members – this will be rectified by the Secretary as a matter of priority


	SG


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 4
As at 28th February 2017
Bank 

Current Account

-£3,368.58
Subs Account

£24,298.72
Net Position

£20,930.14
Due to Suppliers

£13,781.05
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£25,894.67
Purchases

           3,511.09
Opening Stock

7,554.00
Closing stock

 7,641.31
£3,423.79
£22,470.88
Gross Margin

86.78%
Wages

-£10,896.20
Outturn Profit YTD

£11,574.68
Net Margin

44.70%


	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £3,711.50
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with no use of the overdraft facility (the above overdraft figure is a projected figure and not an actual use of the overdraft at this stage.
The increase in “due to suppliers” is due to amounts due in connection with the recent drainage works.

The bank account comparison figures show that the Bank account is in a similar position as it was last year. Green fees are up by circa 77% on last year’s figure

The refurbishment of the lounge area is nearing completion with the total cost being very close to the anticipated budget – well done to all concerned, a terrific effort with superb results.

Quotes are awaited to replace the two external doors at the small bar and kitchen areas.


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	A quick update on a few matters this year including important changes re the Matchplay Competitions & the Club Championship.

1. Fixture List
The fixture books are now available for collection from either Gordon in the Professional's Shop or Carole in the Office; an electronic copy of the fixture list has been emailed to members.

2. Matchplay Competitions
There will be changes to how these are to be entered and also how ties are to be arranged, I will send a separate email to all members detailing the new procedures.

3. Club Championship
A couple of points re the Club Championship, firstly the dates this year are qualifying on the weekend of 17th/18th June with the final on Saturday 24th June; it has been noticeable that an increasing number of members have been playing out with the usual times in the Club Championship, sometimes as late as 5 or 6 o'clock. While it is good that the club is being flexible to assist members this then leads to the draws for the Matchplay stages being delayed until as late as 10 o'clock on the Sunday night which is not fair on the majority of members who play during the stipulated times. I would hope with over 3 months’ notice of the dates anyone playing out with the 730am-3pm would be on an exceptional basis only, anyone wishing to play in the Club Championship has ample time to ensure they are available within the above times.
I am also going to allocate set times for each tie in the Matchplay stages rather than the current practice of turning up sometime between the allotted times and going out once both you and your opponent are there, I believe that some form of structure is definitely required here and this should ensure the Matchplay stages run smoother than they perhaps have in recent years.

4. Captain v Vice-Captain Match
This will take place on Saturday 1st April; a sheet will be going up on the noticeboard on 15th March for entries, the event is open to all members and is an enjoyable curtain raiser for the new season, please add your name if you wish to play and you'll be allocated a space in a fourball on either the Captain or the Vice-Captain's team. Last year's event resulted in a narrow victory for the Captain's team so the Vice-Captain will be out for revenge this year.

5. Winter Opens
As can be seen from the Fixture List we have scheduled 5 Winter Opens for next Winter commencing in November; it is hoped that we can showcase our year round course to potential new members and also provide some good prizes at the same time.

6. New email address
Finally I have decided to set up a new email address for all Match Secretary business, the new address is ugcmatchsec@outlook.com; any queries, suggestions, criticisms should be addressed here; this will also be the address to send entries to for the Matchplay Competitions.

	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

The greens were sprayed with fungicide, liquid fertiliser and Lime.
Work has started on solid tining and top dressing of greens with sand.
The drainage installation at the 2nd hole was completed and an additional drainage line was added to the left side of the 14th tee to prevent surrounding water spreading onto the tee.

The practice net at the putting green was inverted and repaired.

Dead trees were cut and removed from the golf course, thanks to Dave Meldrum for his assistance with this project.

Repairs to some parts of the irrigation system were carried out; we are still investigating the computer/hardware problem and await information from Rainbird.

New pins, cups and flags have arrived and will be placed on the course prior to opening day.

FUTURE WORK
The Spring maintenance programme on the greens will be completed.
The tees will be scarified, hollow cored, over seeded and top dressed with sand and fertiliser.

Tractor damage which occurred during the drainage projects will be repaired with a sand/soil/seed mix as required.

Post and ropes will be installed at the 3rd and 15th Tees and work will continue edging out the Bunkers with sand levels being adjusted.

Limbing and felling of trees will be carried out as required.
Checks and repairs will continue on the Irrigation System.


	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
Discussions continue regarding the placing of equipment for winter overhauls.
STAFFING
Applications regarding employment of a seasonal worker are being received. These will be reviewed and we should be in a position to offer employment by the end of March.

	Noting




	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Members bar – Outside Door emergency light out. Electricity box requires to be re-built after cable repairs.
· Ladies Locker Room – Emergency light out, Outside door not closing properly, closure device needs replaced.
· Outside – Archway 1 light out, and main back door in need of repair/replacement.

· PAT testing due – this will be raised with Danny Russell along with all of the above electrical repairs.

	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	Prize giving scheduled for 24th March

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	Nothing to report

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The ladies trophy’s to be passed to the Lady Captain for storage in the Ladies Locker room. Thanks to the ladies for conducting a litter pick up exercise in the main car park – 16 bin bags were filled with rubbish.


	GL

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month we have obtained 1 New Member, 1 Youth, 1 Junior and 5 PAYG. With 5 resignations.

	Noting

	12.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	12.1
	Recent changes to the menu are to be monitored to ensure the needs of the members are catered for – BM and SG to arrange a catch up meeting with the Caterers.
Gas Certificate to be obtained.


	SG

	13.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	13.1
	16 of 18 holes now have a New sponsorship Bin in place.
The location of the bins is to be discussed with the consensus view being these should be placed at the “yellow” tees with a slabbed base to help the greenkeepers with mowing around them
	BM


	14.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	14.1
	Nothing further to report

	noting

	15.0


	AOCB


	

	15.1
	Consideration to be given to holding a Senior Championship.

	PMc

	15.2
	Changes to the 6 monthly medals with the introduction of a draw system to encourage new member integration
	AS

	15.3
	Greens committee to establish the feasibility of creating an Astroturf path leading from the bridge at the 15th green to the 16th tee, this is a heavily used area and would benefit from this. It was noted by Committee that several open drains appear to be blocked by debris – can all open drains be inspected and cleared of leaves etc on a regular basis


	GL

	15.4
	An error has been reported in the newly published Constitution regarding the clause on Senior Members – this will be rectified by the Secretary as a matter of priority


	SG

	16.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	16.1
	The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 11th April 2017 @ 6.00pm


	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	G Law
	01
	02
	50%

	A Stevenson
	02
	02
	100%

	B Mackintosh
	02
	02
	100%

	S Grady
	02
	02
	100%

	D Watson
	01
	02
	50%

	P MacMillan
	02
	02
	100%

	A Brotherston
	02
	02
	100%

	A McGowan
	01
	02
	50%

	M Brown
	02
	02
	100%

	S McKinnon
	02
	02
	100%

	G Stevenson
	02
	02
	100%


